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Gov. Edwards, HUD Sec. Fudge Announce Additional $450 Million for
Recovery from Hurricanes Laura and Delta; $1.27 Billion for Hurricane Ida

BATON ROUGE —Gov. John Bel Edwards joined U.S. Housing and Urban Development Sec. Marcia
Fudge today to announce that Louisiana will receive an additional allocation of $450 million for
recovery from Hurricanes Laura and Delta and $1.27 billion for Hurricane Ida as part of the Disaster
Relief Supplemental Appropriations Act of 2021.

When added to HUD’s first allocation of $600 million last year for Hurricanes Laura and Delta, this
raises to more than S1 billion the total amount of Community Development Block Grant-Disaster
Recovery money available for recovery from these storms.

“I contacted Sec. Fudge to personally thank her for this significant allocation that should provide
Louisiana with an opportunity to implement a more effective, albeit late, recovery from Hurricanes
Laura and Delta,” Gov. Edwards said. “I’'m grateful to the Biden-Harris administration for their
commitment to helping our communities and those around the nation recover from the impacts of
these devastating storms. In addition, Louisiana will receive $1.27 billion for recovery from Hurricane
Ida and other 2021 disasters. However, the need is much greater, which everyone we have spoken
with in Washington acknowledges. We will continue working to secure that additional funding.”



The funds are part of a $5 billion supplemental disaster appropriation Congress enacted in September
2021 that includes money for all disasters across the country in 2020 and 2021. In 2020, five named
storms made landfall in Louisiana, breaking the state’s record for the most strikes in a single season.

This comes on the heels of an announcement by Vice President Kamala Harris and Congressman Troy
Carter that through the new Flood Mitigation Swift Current Grant Initiative made possible by the
Bipartisan Infrastructure Law, $60 million will be allocated to Louisiana and three other states
impacted by Hurricane Ida. Louisiana will receive the majority of that allocation, $40 million to help
survivors. The objective is to expedite flood mitigation grants to residents with either substantially
damaged structures or repetitively flooded properties insured under the National Flood Insurance
Program (NFIP). The remaining funds will be divided among the three other states including
Mississippi (S5 million), New Jersey (510 million), and Pennsylvania (S5 million).

This will be the first Federal Emergency Management Agency initiative to be funded through the
Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act to strengthen national preparedness and resilience.
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